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EVMTFC (East Valley Model T Ford Club) 
Website:   evmtfc.com  Be sure to check our website often for new and updated information. 

 

Officers/Contact Information: 

Ken Henry, President (Board Member);  480-839-1716.  ken_cher@cox.net 

Tom Hoverson, Vice President/Membership (Board Member);  602-292-3921.  tom1757@aol.com 

Kae Allen, Secretary (Board Member); (480) 374-4320 .  kaeallen@hotmail.com 

Dave Veres, Treasurer (Board Member);  480-897-2209.  davidveres@aol.com 

Ken Henry, Immediate Past President;  480-839-1716.  ken_cher@cox.net 

 

Other Assignments: 

Jan Peterson, Health & Welfare/Smiley Person;  480-969-0695.  janpeterson@interwrx.com 

Ruthann Elms, Tour Chairman; 480-831-0835.  elms1961@yahoo.com 

Steve Nissle, Newsletter Editor;  480-226-6883.  stevenissle@gmail.com 

Jeff Henry, Web Master;  (480) 888-6349.   jhenry123_321@yahoo.com 

 

Membership Dues:  Dues are $20 per year and include all family members.  Please make payment by check 

payable to East Valley Model T Ford Club.  Submit application in person at any member meeting or mail it to:  

David Veres, Treasurer, EVMTFC, PO Box 24502, Tempe AZ  85285. 

Applications for membership in the EVMTFC may be printed from the website at evmtfc.com, or obtained 

from any current member or from the Vice President/Membership Chairman. 

 

Newsletters:  We e-mail our monthly newsletter, Runningboard News, which also can be viewed on our 

website.  All articles, photos and information for the upcoming newsletter is due to the Editor by the 26th of the 

month. 

Members Cars (Our T’s): 

Steve Nissle can take a photo of your T...contact Steve if you are interested.   

Dave Veres can put a photo of your T on our website.  Send him a photo of your T. 

 

MTFCA (Model T Ford Club of America):  The EVMTFC is affiliated with, and is a chapter of, the MTFCA, 

a national and international organization.  Membership is strongly encouraged.  As a chapter of the MTFCA, at 

least 50% of our members must be members of the national club to keep our free liability insurance.  Our club is 

doing very well in this regard, as almost all of our members belong to the national club. 

Membership in the MTFCA includes all the privileges of the Club, including six issues of the Vintage Ford and 

one voting ballot per member-family for election of the Club’s Board of Directors.  Annual dues are $40.  

Lifetime Memberships are available.  Payment may be made by check, credit card or PayPal. 

Are your MTFCA dues paid up?  If your MTFCA member number is not listed on the roster, please call the 

President or the Treasurer with the number.  The number is shown on your mailing label when you receive your 

Vintage Ford magazine. 

The Model T Ford Club of America    Model T Museum 

PO Box 126, Centerville IN  47330-0126   309 N 8th St 

Phone:  765-855-5248    Fax:  765-855-3428   Richmond IN  47374        

E-mail:  admin@mtfca.com           

Website:  www.mtfca.com 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 

                                                                                
 
Our Christmas party will be held on Friday December 7th at the Wells Club House, located at 5735 E. McDowell Road, Mesa AZ.Our 

meal will be catered by Mid Western Meats and will be a traditional Holiday meal, consisting of ham, turkey, mashed potatoes and 

dressing, a vegetable and dessert. The cost is $14 dollars per person.  If you haven't paid already, you can pay Dave at the party. You 

should plan on arriving at 5:30pm. We will have a meal, a quick General Meeting and entertainment. Bring  your dancing shoes. It 

will be a fun evening. People who have signed up to help setup, before the party should arrive between 4:30 and 5:00pm. We will 

need a few people to help cleanup after the party. 

During the general meeting we will: 

• Elect a Vice President and Treasurer for next two years. Have your nominations ready.  

• Present this years Bob Wildman Award  

• Discuss activities for January  

The club has elected to support the Paz de Cristo Community Center this year. They are located in Mesa and provide a wide range of 

services to the needy. Including- daily meals, food boxes, Bus passes for job interviews, $5 Walmart and Walgreens gift cards for 

prescription's, diapers, hygiene products, clothing and blankets.  As well as, job assistance, AZ I.D. cards and birth certificates copies. 

Our club has decided to help out with prescription gift cards and clothing.We agreed, that each person attending the Christmas Party, 

will bring three $5 gift cards, from Walmart or Walgreens, to help with prescriptions. You may also bring cloths and or blankets, if 

you have them.We are working on an event, to deliver the collected items. 

Hope all of you can attend the Christmas Party. 

As you know, the EVMTFC has elected to support, the Paz de Cristo Community Center this year, with $5 gift certificates from 

Walgreen's or Walmart. This is to support their prescription Drug plan. Also, any donations of warm clothing and blankets would be 

welcome. Please bring all donation to the Christmas Party on Dec. 7th. We will combine our December Ice Cream fling, with the drop 

off of our donations, collected from our Christmas Party. 

On Dec. 16th, we will meet at the Paz de Cristo Community Center between, 1:30 pm and 2:00 pm, to drop off our donations. They 

are located at 424 W. Broadway Rd. Mesa, AZ. That is on the North corner of Broadway Rd. and S. Country Club Dr. ( also known as 

US 87) We will look for a good photo opportunity with the Director of the Community Center. From there we will travel 3 miles 

South, on Country Club Dr. (Changes to N. Arizona Ave. at Baseline Rd.) to Freddy's Frozen Custard, address is 1405 N. Arizona 

Ave. Gilbert AZ. 85233. This is just past Costco, both on the East side of N Arizona Ave 

See you there! 
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         2019 Meeting Snack List! 
 
    JANUARY     Davies, Forsell, Urness 
    FEBRUARY  Jackson, Auterman, Poppe 
     MARCH         Stolinski, Stone, Thyr, Edmunnson 
     APRIL            Linney, Graton, Nissle 
     MAY             The 4 Henrys 
 
        
 



                                                                               

 

                                    
 

 

           
           

        

 

                                             

 

 

     
 

       

 

 

 

 

  

        CALENDAR  OF  EVENTS 
 

December 7
th

 
 

Christmas Party, Wells Club House, 5735 E 
McDowell Rd., Mesa. (between Recker & Higley) 

(See presidents message for details) 
 

Note: No general meeting in December 
The Christmas party will be our meeting 

December 16
th

 
 

We will meet at the Paz de Cristo Community 
Center 

then to Freddy's Frozen Custard 
(See presidents message for details) 

 
 

December 25
th

 

Merry Christmas 
 

January 1
st
 Happy New Year! 

          
January 5

th
 

Gold Canyon 
nursing home on Kings Ranch Rd. 

 
January 6

th
 

Ice Cream Social – TBD 
 

January 17
th

 
   General Meeting 7:00 pm, 
Citadel Community Center, 

444 S Higley Rd, Mesa 
(SW corner Broadway & Higley) 

 

January 19
th

 
Ladies Tea and Gentleman's Brats at the Harts 

Homestead 
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12/14 Claudia Linney 

12/16 Steve Francois 

12/18 Lorna Jackson 
 

  
  
                  

  
        
 

Heh!  

Need some help with your T? Let us know 

and we’ll schedule a clinic for you! 

Ken Henry 

480-839-1716 



 

 
 

November meeting minutes 
 

The meeting was opened at 7:00 by Club President Ken Henry with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. There 

were 31 members present and no guests.  So good to see more of our snowbirds have arrived and were at the 

meeting - Reg & Roselynn Urness, Bob & Susan Stone, Dave & Kathy McAlpin, Joe & Colleen Davies, and Ed 

Stolinski. Understand more snowbirds have arrived so hope to see them at our December activities.   

  Administrative 

- The   Treasurer's Report -  Dave reported the income and expenditures for the month, one being a new coffee 

urn that was defective and will be returned and refunded. Luckily Ruthie just happened to have a 30-cup urn she 

was not using so will be donating that to the Club in lieu of purchasing another one. Thank you Ruthie. 

      - The Vice President's Report - Tom was unable to make the meeting but Ken had the 2019 snack list to 

hand out. JANUARY/Davies, Forsell, Urness; FEBRUARY/Jackson, Auterman, Poppe;  MARCH/Stolinski, 

Stone, Thyr, Edmunnson; APRiL/Linney, Graton, Nissle; MAY/the 4 Henrys.  

       - The   Sunshine Report -  Jan handed out activity plaques for the three events attended since the last 

meeting. 

       - The Newsletter Report -  Steve is still looking for any articles or photos from members who want to 

contribute. He was congratulated on the nice newsletter from last month.  

 

Events attended since our last meeting 

    - October 27th - Usery Mountain Park Picnic. About 7 Model-Ts, Bill's truck and trailer with the Chuck 

Wagon and approximately 20 members attended this perfect weather day event. Tom did a great job manning 

the grill and lots of side dishes were brought by the ladies. Hope next year more snowbirds arrive earlier to 

enjoy this fun-filled day. Thank you Ruthie for setting this up.    

          - November 4th - Ice Cream Social - Great turnout at Joe & Bernice's house for not only ice cream, but 

great desserts. At least 31 members, several Model-Ts, and even a 1957 Thunderbird driven by new member 

John Suprock (but he also owns a Model-T!)   

          - November 10th - Car Show at Courtyard Towers. Steve reported the show went very well with  11 cars 

were in attendance from the 1919 car belonging to Steve Linney up to a 1965 Chevy. NOTE: He also 
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announced that every Friday from 3-6PM at the Bashas parking lot, corner of Signal Butte and Main St. in 

Mesa, there is a great car show with at least 200 cars.         - November 12th - Veteran's Day Parade in 

Mesa. We had 9 Model-Ts in the parade and also a few Veterans riding in back seats. The weather was cool and 

the large and welcoming crowd made the long wait at the staging area most worthwhile. Great lunch at Mimi's 

afterwards with about 25 in attendance, including 5 family members that rode with Tom.          - November 29th 

- Last day to get in your nominations for the Bob Wildman award.          - December 1st - Last day to get in your 

RSVP for the Dec. 7th Christmas Party.  

Prior scheduled Events update 

- December 1st - AJ Light Parade. Meet at the Allens at 3:30 before the parade for a pot luck dinner and return 

to their house afterwards for hot mulled cider or cocoa, cold drinks and dessert. Address is 960 S Wickiup Rd. 

in Apache Junction. We will lineup at 6:15 and caravan to the parade. Don't forget to decorate your car and 

bring your License and Registration.  If you don't have a T, come anyway as backseats are available.  

       - December 7th - Christmas Party, Wells Club House, 5735 E McDowell Rd., Mesa. (between Recker & 

Higley). Same location, same price, same menu as last year. Party starts at 5:30 but those who want to help set 

up can arrive between 4:00-5:00. Entertainment was discussed and Austin volunteered to contact a duo for 

availability.   NOTE: For those that weren't at the meeting to pay the $14.00 per person and indicate they would 

attend, you MUST RSVP to Ken prior to Dec. 1st and pay Dave either at the Light Parade or the night of the 

party. ALSO: A lengthy discussion was held concerning a Club Charity and it was decided that each member 

would bring to the party three $5.00 gift certificates ($30.00 per couple) from either Walmart or Walgreens, 

along with any usable clothing. These will be donated to a homeless organization. PLUS: Bob Wildman award. 

Imperative that you get your nominations in by Nov. 29th to Ken!     - December 16th - Ice Cream Social -

 Because of the prior two December activities, it was decided to reschedule the monthly ice cream run from the 

1st Sunday of the month to the 3rd Sunday for this month only. Bahama Mama's was suggested (on the corner 

of Signal Butte & Baseline). Stay tuned for directions.    

2019 Events information and updates 

     - January 5th - Daphne Downs has invited us to bring our cars at 11:00 for the car show at the nursing home 

on Kings Ranch Rd. in Gold Canyon where Howard was a resident. Details to follow. 

     - January 6th - Ice Cream Social - TBD    

     - January 17th - General Meeting 

     - January 19th - Ladies Tea and Gentleman's Brats at the Harts Homestead.  For the fourth annual ladies 



tea, wear your hat and bring your tea cup. We will talk about how we met our spouse and how long we've been 

married. Sandy will send out detailed information at a later date.       - February 17-22 - is the Model-T Club 

Meeting and Tour in Sierra Vista. Since a number of club members have signed up already, and February 

23rd  is the Lost Dutchman Days Parade, the usual poker run and lunch after the parade will be held at a later 

date. It will be up to members who will still be in the AJ area for the parade to speak up if they want to still 

participate in the parade. 

       - March 22nd-24th - Dead Horse Ranch. Same goes for those wanting to go there. Speak up. 

 

Future Event Ideas  - Museum of the West - Austin had read about it. 48,000 sq.ft. Will look into it further.       

   - March 7th/8th - Antique Planes in Casa Grande.            - March 9th - Tractor Show          - April 6th - BOX 

O RANCH, south of Florence. We have been invited to attend a car show and lunch. We have been looking for a 

long drive and this would be a good one. A trouble trailer will follow us (although we won't need it!)           -

 Phoenix Zoo, Barleens (Arizona Opry), Clinics  

Old/New Business to discuss     

     - Dave has updated the list of our clubs' assets to review and revise as necessary. New on the list is a wooden 

spoke press. 

     - Ken has a copy of the "Model T Ford Centennial T-Party" on two DVD's to lend. It has an interview with 

John Peterson on the build of the Chuck Wagon. 

 

Entertainment  

     -   Refreshments - Great fried chicken, fresh veggies, cake, plus pie/ice cream by Joe & Bernice and Steve & 

Marilyn.  

     -   Presentation -  Jeff Henry presented a wonderful 12 1/2 minute video of the 2018 Model-T Covered 

Bridge Tour in Rockville, Indiana from September 28-October 3rd and attended by 10 of our members. 

     -  50/50 Raffle - $23.00 was won by one or the other of the Conlons (sounded like Glen bought the ticket but 

Diane was holding it when their number was called!) 

Adjournment - 9:00PM on the dot. 

Kae Allen Secretary 

 

       

 



                                                                                           

 

 

       

 

        

                       Thank you to all of our Veterans who have served our country at all times 
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                             Mesa Veteran’s Day Parade Monday November 11
th

 , 2018 
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Thank you to the Citadel Senior Living for  
allowing us to meet at their facility…  
 
The Citadel 
444 South Higley Rd 
Mesa AZ  85206 
(480) 832-7600 
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I am thankful for Arizona Winters… 


